Professor N. Wyman Storer, Department of Physics and Astronomy, University of Kansas.

Dear Dr. Storer:

Thank you so much for your very thoughtful and kind letter written on June 29th concerning the blockading of the main drive in front of Bailey Hall. I assure you that I would be the last individual to cause any inconvenience or discomfort to a crippled man, or anyone else, in fact.

As you recall, last year we barricaded the drive from the Anatomy Building to Fowler Shops, but on account of the buses not being able to make the trip around the Engineering Building the authorities insisted that we use the pavement in front of Bailey. I will make a survey and see if there isn't some better spot that will cause less inconvenience than the present set-up, and I will let you hear from me.

We have two guards hired, in addition to our regular campus patrolman, who are supposed to inform the public regarding the barricades. I will also see if it isn't possible to barricade it at a later time and not wash the pavement but sweep it.

I am sorry for the incivility shown to Mrs. Storer. There is no excuse in such a situation.

I have the same difficulty that you have when the street is barricaded, because on Monday evening I had a dinner date at the Union Building and I umpired a baseball game on the intramural field and came up a little after six o'clock. After the bath it was necessary for me to drive around the campus to the Union Building, which is nearly a mile, but I took it as just one of those things that happened for the greater enjoyment of five hundred people.

Regretting these difficulties and assuring you that I appreciate your letter and will cooperate to the fullest degree, I am

Sincerely yours,